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A tremendous thank you to everyone, past and present, who has bought shares, 
merchandise, contributed financially or volunteered their time.  

We are here because of you . . . and the final hurdle begins now! 
(all photos by kind permission of Alan Crotty) 

It’s Come Home! 

A delighted Chairman, Charlie Masterson, poses with 4253’s boiler as it arrives from HBSS Liverpool. 



    It’s Come Home!   continued 

Utilising the HIAB of our transport company, the 
boiler is lifted across the yard to be mated with 

the smokebox on 4253. 

As the boiler is slowly lowered into the frames,  
everyone is holding their breath that it will fit into 

the smokebox. 

Henry guides the boiler barrel carefully into  
the smokebox. With the boiler and smokebox 

once again reunited, we were able to drill  
locating holes for temporary bolts, 

and there was never any doubt . . .  
it fitted perfectly! 

Above: Dick and TV Star Dave, use the air drill for 
the locating holes. 

 

Left: Jerry is obviously relieved it all fitted, as he 
bolts the smokebox to the boiler barrel. 



    It’s Come Home!  continued 

After the smokebox had 
been secured to the boiler, 
the complete unit was  
lifted out of the frames so 
that it could be placed in 
the yard for the next stage.  

Fitting the smokebox to the 
boiler whilst in the frames, 
ensures that everything 
will fit once it is again 
placed back into the loco. 

As the boiler is lifted back out, these pictures  
give some idea of how big it is! 




